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H.  Delroy Murray

PO Box 10067 
Grand Cayman KY1-1001, Cayman Islands

PRESS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
Dear Sirs or Madams:


RE: CARIFTA 2023  
Please excuse the length  of  this letter but I could not condense it any better and I trust that you will publish/broadcast it in its entirety. 

Before I begin, I would like to recognize the achievements of all our athletes at this year’s CARIFTA GAMES   and congratulate them on their performances. I especially congratulate our deserving medalists. I, however, regret that instead of this being a completely joyous occasion for the athletes and the country, the Association and its the top Officers have to  be  addressing baseless, scurrilous  and unfounded allegations by  one of our former athlete. I set below, in chronological order, the series of events leading to what has now become a political circus.

THE History
1. On the17th  January  2023 Ms. Lacee Barnes requested accreditation as Coaches for herself  and finance and to be medal presenter at the Games as that was where she had won her first medal.

2. On the 18th January  2023 the  request was discussed in an Executive  Meeting of the Association. 

3. 13th February 2023, based on information from the LOC Ms. Barnes was advised that the requested accreditation was not possible based on our team size and that it was not possible for her to present medals. She thanked us for the information.

4. On 5th March 2023 a request was  made of us as to the possibility of her obtaining a media pass. 
5. On 10th March 2023 we filed our entries  and submitted the same to NACAC.  

6. On the said 10th March 2023, in accepting our team submission NACAC   was advised that an attempt had been made by persons to be accredited as part of the  Cayman Islands Team who were not listed as part of the members of the Team submitted. We requested the name of the persons and were that they were Lacee Barnes and her husband who were desiring to be accredited stating  that they were coaches with Team Cayman and that they also  coached some of  the  athletes privately. 

7. On the 18th March 2023 NACAC informed us that a letter had been received from Ms. Barnes father (the immediate former President of the Association) had written to  them enquiring if Ms.Barnes nd her husband could be provided with tickets as Ms. Barnes would be doing interviews with a media house there. They went to state that they advised that they needed the name of the local media house that she would be working for who would need to submit her name directly to the LOC and that in any event would need to be approved by the CIAA.  In the words of the person supplying the information it looked like “subterfuge”.
ACCREDITATION ISSUES 

8. The Team arrived in Bahamas on Wednesday  the 5th  April 2023.

9. On Thursday 6th April 2023 members of the Executive attended to obtaining their accreditation passes for the Games.

10. On that same day we employed the  services of a local physiotherapist and massage therapists to attend to the needs  of  the  athletes.

11. On Friday April  5  three  Members of the Executive, namely the President, First  Vice President and General Secretary met with the athletes at their Village.

12. At end of the meeting the Executive Members were advised that one of the athletes was without his shoes. The Executive Members gave instructions right then and there to the Management Team to purchase a pair of shoes for the affected athlete the following day as the Friday was a Public Holiday.

13. The Games commenced on Saturday 6th April. 

14. Two of the earliest events involving our athletes that  day were the Under 20 Boys  High Jump  and the  Under  20  Girls Discus Throw.

15. As the  High Jump progressed, I noted that neither of the two Coaches accompanying the team were located in the  Coaches  area of the Competition.

16. I observed however that there   was a  male person in the said area who  seemed to be offering advice  to the athlete.

17. A  telephone  call  was received by me from Coach Tyrone Yen in which he stated that a  parent was enquiring as  to who it was that was coaching  her son.  Coach Yen confirmed that the  person  in question was Mr. Riley and went to state, after enquiring  as to why neither of the two  Coaches accredited  with the team was assisting the  athlete, that Mr. Riley was not a Coach and did not hold  any Coaching  Certificate.

18. I made a telephone call to Coach Williams as to why Mr.  Riley was assisting  the  athlete instead of one of the two accredited Coaches. An explanation was provided  that did  not satisfy me and Mr. Williams was asked to kindly have Mr. Riley remove himself.

19. Mr. Williams emerged shortly thereafter  and was observed speaking to Mr. Riley who  then left the area.

20. The U20 Girls Javelin commenced shortly thereafter, and it was noted that Ms. Barnes was playing an active role in Coaching the Girls.

21. Based on  the fact  that Ms. Barnes was not one of the accredited Coaches of the Team, I sent a message of complaint to the LOC asking for an investigation and the removal of Mr. Riley and Ms. Barnes  accreditation. 

22. The LOC responded agreeing that the accreditation was against the Rules and undertaking to have the accreditation of both persons removed.

23. On Sunday 9th April I again noticed that Ms. Barnes appeared  to be  Coaching the  same two Athletes  in the Shot-Put  event. 

24. The President of the BAAA approached me and enquired as to how we wished to have situation handled. I advised him that we required the accreditations removed as they were not Coaches of the Association.

25. The BAA President left after stating that although he did not know Mr. Riley,  he  knew  Ms. Barnes  and  enquired as to where she was, and this was indicated to him.

26. I observed that sometime after this two unarmed Police Inspectors were seen traveling  in the direction of Ms. Barnes.  However,  I am unable to say if they actually accosted or even approached Ms. Barnes as my attention was drawn to the activity  on the track.

27. The next thing I observed  was that Ms. Barnes was walking hand in hand with the  President of the BAAA. There was and no Police Officers accompanying them and there certainly none was present with any firearm of any make or nature.
28. A  few Minutes later the President  of the BAA approached m and informed me that he had  removed the  accreditation passes of both  Mr. Riley and  Ms. Barnes but  wondered   if there  was any  objection to  them remaining within the  confines  of  the  Stadium but  with the accreditation passes removed. I told him that neither I nor my Executive Officers had any objection to  this position.

29. At the  invitation of the  BAAA President, the  I, the First Vice-President  and General  Secretary traveled  to where Ms. Barnes  was and informed her of the decision arrived  at.  

30. In response Ms.  Barnes referred  to  the Members of the Executive present and the Association in general with an offensive expletive, accusing us of doing nothing for the athletes and only being interested in sitting in VIP seats. At this point  the  Members  of the Executive  present removed themselves from the locale after the  BAAA  President  had  presented the me with the accreditation passes of  both Mr. Riley and  Ms. Barnes, which both showed that they had been accredited as Team Coaches of the Cayman Islands!
31. Subsequent to that both  NACAC and  the  LOC  have confirmed  the following to the CIAA:

(a)  Accreditation of  Team Officials  can only be made  through the auspices  of the Member Federation; and 

(b) Accreditation of Personal  Coaches  can only be made with the consent of the  Member Federation.

AFTERMATH
32. The LOC has since confirmed that the Accreditation passes were obtained through the actions of a friend of Ms. Barnes father who:

(a) Unauthorizedly entered their names in the system under the auspices of the Federation; and  thereafter

(b) Collected the passes and removed  them  from the confines  of and over the objection of the  LOC Office, which required proof that the Association’s approval had  been received as this was required before handing the passes to the recipients  or anyone.

ACHIEVEMENTS
In the 17 months that the Administration  that I have had the pleasurer of leading we have made vast improvements and achieved much that has bettered  the sports in that time. This includes the following: 
· Purchased New Camera System for approximately $30K

· Built a  new website.

· Integrated with a membership database.

· Established an athlete database.

· Implemented an online registration system for our track meets.

· Said registration system tracks athlete’s performances throughout and across seasons.  This allows us the ability to provide seed times at our meets. 

· We have spent one and one-half years restoring the reputation of the athletic association and for the first time in over a decade we had a new sponsor taking a chance on us and others indicating their willingness to work with us.  

· Our two major sponsors have indicated their appreciation for the manner in which we have conducted their Meets, in particular our time start and the manner in which the Meets flow.

· We started the process of including a wider cross-section of the community in the sport last year  and  were on track to continue the same this year.

· We have  provided college preparedness information session to athletes and parents.

· We were about to examine a a proposal table for the psychological preparedness for our athletes.

· This is the first time we have all clubs affiliated with the association.

· We re-introduced kids’ athletics.

· Out tracks meets participation at latest count was at about 430 athletes per event.

· Our officials are returning to the sport.

· We are able to provide transportation to the North-East Districts  and West Bay for our young athletes from those communities.
· We recently purchased uniforms for athletes and officials.

· We are looking into implementing an Officials Association.

· We have re-implemented the Awards Gala which is currently scheduled for June this  this year with a final date To Be Decided
· Spectator attendance at our Meets have increased tremendously in the  year and half that we have been in office.

· Interest has come in about streaming all our local meets and we are investigating this possibility.

· We have introduced  new and  exciting Meets  to our Track & Field  Calendar.

· Meets   are now run on time.

CONCLUSION

Against this background I  find the remarks of Ms.  Barnes not only baseless  and without  foundation and in some cases to be outright lies. The  attempt made by us this past Tuesday to ameliorate  the situation was not appreciated by Ms. Barnes who persisted  in distorting the truth and the manner in which politicians have sided with her is not only disheartening but frankly misplaced and only serves to  encourage the  “We vs Them” narrative that bodes  no good for the community, but  we are approaching an  election season, so I understand.

RESIGNATION
I hereby disassociate myself from the Press Release  of today’s date, as it contains  a number of inaccuracies. I have heard the calls for my resignation BUT I am made  of  stronger stuff. My mother raised no wimp. I will not yield to the clamor  of a misinformed public. I will finish my term in office so long as  that is the wish of the majority of the CIAA Membership.
I  wish ABSOLUTELY NOTHING BUT  THE BEST for our young athletes and for the Association and  express the honor I feel for leading the body since November 2021  and hope  to complete the  mission the  Executive endorsed in November 2021. Have we made mistakes? Yes we have BUT I dare anyone to honestly say that the sports of Track and Field has been  in better hands in the  past decade.
Yours truly,

H. Delroy Murray
---------------------------------------


H. Delroy Murray (signed electronically)
